
REPORT TO: Health and Wellbeing Board

DATE: 20th January 2021

REPORTING OFFICER: Faye Woodward, Commissioning Manager
                                                     Children and Families, NHS Halton CCG

PORTFOLIO:  Health and Well Being

SUBJECT: Children and Young Peoples Mental Health Joint Local 
Transformational Plan (LTP)

WARDS: Borough Wide

1.0 PURPOSE OF THE REPORT

1.1 NHS Clinical Commissioning Groups (CCGs) have been required, in partnership with 
a wide range of local and regional stakeholders, to publish a local transformation plan 
(LTP) and to refresh this annually.  Over the last few years, Halton and Warrington 
CCGs have worked in close partnership on a number of initiatives focussed on 
transforming mental health and wellbeing services for children and young people. 
Some of this work has also been on a wider geographical footprint with neighbouring 
Mid-Mersey CCGs. In February 2018 it was proposed that a joint Halton and 
Warrington refresh be undertaken. In many areas, where the priorities and aims align 
and where there is a single main provider of mental health services, it made sense to 
have a consistent approach across the two boroughs 

The 19/20 and 20/21 refresh of the Halton and Warrington Joint Children and Young 
People’s Mental Health LTP will be presented to the board by power point. It reflects 
the commitment locally to improving the mental health and wellbeing of our children 
and young people. Nationally, there is an ambitious 5 year plan (up until 2016 - 2021) 
and as we reach the end, we can demonstrate that significant progress has been 
made in Halton and Warrington and our continued commitment in the future is 
established through our upcoming plans. 

2.0 RECOMMENDATION: That

1) the Children and Young Peoples Mental Health Joint Local Transformational 
Plan be noted; and 

2) the Board approves the Children and Young Peoples Mental Health Joint Local 
Transformational Plan for sharing in the public domain


